

# SWAMPSCOTT HISTORICAL COMMISSION

## MEETING MINUTES

MEETING LOCATION: Virtual Meeting

Thursday, April 1, 2021

6: 30 pm

<u>MEMBERS PRESENT:</u>	Dana Anderson, Brad Graham, Ryan Judkins, Jonathan Leamon, Justina Oliver, Nancy Schultz, Richard Smith
<u>MEMBERS ABSENT:</u>	Kim Barry, Jean Reardon
<u>OTHERS PRESENT:</u>	
<u>1. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:</u>	6:37 PM J. Oliver called the meeting to order
<u>2. APPROVAL OF MINUTES</u>	March 4 and March 18 minutes—R. Smith moved to approve, B. Graham seconded. Unanimously approved. Approved with one abstention.
<u>3. TREASURER’S REPORT</u>	N/A
<u>4. HISTORIC INTERPRETATIVE SIGNAGE</u>	J. Leamon brought photos to town hall for scanning. B. Graham prepared a PowerPoint with a proposed layout. The committee reviewed photos for each of the signs and the corresponding website. J. Oliver will send the texts & photos to Vacker for layout.
<u>5. HADLEY REUSE COMMITTEE UPDATE</u>	J. Oliver asks the committee to complete the Reuse questionnaire
<u>6. REMOTE PUBLIC OUTREACH</u>	R. Judkins will reach out to folks in the town to begin planning the historical festival or days. This can be sorted out at a later meeting. J. Oliver is thinking of video tours that could be broadcast in conjunction with the high school. R. Judkins is willing to do a deeper dive into deed research as a follow-up seminar for

	two small group sessions. Zoom links to follow. Thursdays, Fridays or Saturday. R. Smith mentioned the podcasts that the Swampscott Public Library is doing—and suggested perhaps Commission members can participate.
<u>8. OLD BUSINESS</u> a. Preservation Awards b. Inventory & National Register listing c. Historic Buildings <u>d. 86 Burrill</u>	a. N/A b.N/A c.N/A  d. 86 Burrill update: J. Oliver has been informed the food pantry will likely be using the first floor. The town’s historical records would have to be moved upstairs. Review committee has asked SHC for yet more information about its proposed plan. A meeting has been requested to tie the Humphrey House into a collaborative effort. Members of the committee raised several objections to the proposed idea, and requested to be involved in all future discussions about the decision. J. Oliver will circulate a cost estimate and timetable
<u>9. OTHER ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION</u>	N/A/
<u>Closing:</u>	D. Anderson moved to adjourn, R. Judkins seconded. Unanimous. 9:24 p.m
<u>Next regular meeting: Thursday, May 6, 2021 6:30 p.m.</u>	

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Schultz